
 

OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Police and Fire Commission of the City of 

Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on 

the date, time and location given below. 

 
Meeting of the: 

Date /Time: 

Location: 

Members: 

 

Staff: 

The City of Stoughton Police and Fire Commission 

Monday, April 29, 2019 @ 5:30 pm 

Fire Department Conference Room 401 E Main Street, Stoughton 

 

Peter Sveum (President), Jon Lewis, Martin Lamers, Dorann Bradford, Amie 

Edgington 
 

Police Chief Leck, Fire Chief Wegner, HR Director Gillingham 

 
 

1 Call to Order 

 
2 PFC Reorganization 

 

3 Approval of committee meeting minutes from March 21, 2019 
 

4 Fire Chief Quarterly Report 
 

5 Police Chief Quarterly Report 

 
6 Discussion regarding excessive force 

 
7 Adjournment 

 
 

** May move to closed session per State Statute 19.85(1)(c) considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public employee over 

which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. 
 

 
NOTE:  AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL. 
 

 
Submitted by:  Peter Sveum, President PFC 
 

Sent to: (via e-mail) 
Jon Lewis  Martin Lamers Dorann Bradford  Amie Edgington 
 

Cc: 

Mayor (e-mail)        Department Heads (e-mail) 
Council Members (e-mail)    City Attorney Matthew Dregne (e-mail) 
Stoughton Newspapers/WI (fax)   Sara Monette (e-mail) 

State Journal (fax)     Candee Christen (e-mail) 
Holly Licht (e-mail) 
 

 

If you are disabled and are in need of assistance please call 608-873-6677 prior 
to this meeting. 
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City of Stoughton Police and Fire Commission Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, March 21, 2019 
Utilities Conference Room- Ed Malinowski 
 
Members Present: Peter Sveum (President), David Bursack, Jonathon Lewis, Dorann Bradford 
Members Absent & Excused: Dan Kittleson (Vice-President) 
Staff in Attendance: AJ Gillingham, Director of Human Resources and Risk Management, Fire 
Department Chief Scott Wegner 
 


1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by President Sveum at 5:40pm. 
Dorann introduced herself and gave a short background. 
 


2. ** Conduct Interviews for Fire Fighter Positions (8 open positions) with the City of Stoughton 


Fire Department 


Motion to move to closed session Lewis, Lewis read State Statute 19.85 (1, C), second 
Bursack, All in Favor 4-0. 
 
Interviews: Three candidates interviewed. 
 
Motion to move to open session Bradford, Lewis second, All in Favor 4-0. 
 
Motion by Bursack to certify the following candidates for the Fire Chief to select from:   
Candidates in alphabetical order: Emily Gunsolus, Michael Stacey, John Venturino, Second 
Lewis, All in Favor 4-0. 


 
3. Adjournment: 


Motion to adjourn Sveum, second Bursack, at 7:30pm, All in Favor 4-0. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by Director Gillingham 
March 22, 2019 


 








Memorandum           


 


Date: April 29th, 2019 


To: City of Stoughton Polices and Fire Commission 


From: Fire Chief Scott Wegner 


Re: 1st Quarter 2019 Fire Department Report 


 


During the 1st Quarter of 2019, the Stoughton Fire Department responded to a total of 83 emergency 


incidents.  This is 10 less than in the previous year (2018) during the same period. 


City of Stoughton - 24 emergency incidents Town of Dunn - 3 emergency incidents 


Town of Rutland - no incidents Town of Dunkirk - 2 emergency incidents 


Town of Pleasant Springs - no incidents Mutual Aid - 2 emergency incidents 


 


The sizable, and notable incidents during the month of January 2019 are as follows. 


 


1/22/2019 - Alarm - City of Stoughton 1/27/2019 - Gas odor (CO) investigation - City of Stoughton 


Upon arrival SFD reported a single story, single family dwelling with nothing showing.  Fire 2 assumed 


command, and met with the occupants.  SFD crews used gas detection equipment to investigate the 


entire property.  The basement, and first floor both had zero readings for CO.  The stove was 


determined to be the cause of the very high CO readings.  At fire up of appliance, the reading was 668 


ppm. In free air and 550 in standby mode.  Alliant was notified of the incident, and asked to respond. 


Appliance was caution carded against use and owner advised to repair or replace appliance. 


1/30/2019 - Structure Fire - Mutual Aid / Brooklyn Fire Department 


SFD was requested for box # BR-1-1 from MABAS division 115, to assist the Brooklyn Fire Department at 


226 Church Street in the Village of Brooklyn.  This was a Delta level response for an Engine company 


from Stoughton, and many others.  The responding SFD unit was Engine #2. During the travel to 


Brooklyn, Engine #2 experienced issues radio issues with on the assigned channel of IFERN.  Engine #2 


once on location in Brooklyn, Stoughton Engine #2 staged with other area apparatus, and advanced their 


crew forward to the scene.  SFD personnel assisted Brooklyn Police with searching the interior of the 


residence, for a male resident who was reported refusing to leave.  No one was located anywhere 


throughout the home.  


SFD then went into staging, and shortly after assisted with breaking down of the hose lines on the scene.  


The lines were loaded into a truck for transport back to Brooklyn’s station.  SFD Engine #2 was released 


from the scene at 15:00, and returned to Stoughton. 







Note: SFD and Dane Co 911 is aware of an ongoing interference problem on IFERN channel from an 


adjacent county and is working on a solution that hampers incident communications regularly.   


 


1/31/2019 - CO issue - City of Stoughton1/31/2019 - CO issue - Town of Dunn 


SFD was paged to 3198 Duncan road, in the town of Dunn for a residential CO alarm activation.  This 


incident was coded by Dane county comm center as a Bravo level response.  The responding units were 


Car #1, Engine #1, Squad #5, Rescue #88, and Alliant. Upon arrival Fire 1 reported a single story, 


single family residence with the occupant evacuated.  Fire 1 assumed command, and began investigating 


situation.  Engine #1 arrived, and was assigned to send a crew interior, on supplied breathing air to 


check for CO levels.  SFD made entry to the home through the garage to kitchen entrance.  The interior 


crew only made it two steps into the residence before the gas detection meter rose to 45 PPM.  The 


crew exited the dwelling, and alerted Fire 1 to the readings.  Fire 1 contacted the communication center, 


and requested that Alliant be notified to respond.  The natural gas supply to the home was turned off at 


13:19, by SFD personnel. Before Alliant arrived, Rescue #88 was requested to check the female 


patient who had gone to a neighbor’s house.   Alliant arrived at 13:39, and made entry with two SFD 


members wearing supplied breathing air.  The technicians determined that the exhaust venting for the 


water heater was loose, and multiple joints had separated, or had not been glued.  The water heater 


was being tagged by Alliant, and would require a service technician to remedy.   


Fire 1 was advised by the property owner that the house was at 55 degrees the day prior.  The resident 


advised she had nausea in the morning, but was feeling better after being outside.  The patient was 


evaluated by Rescue #88, and would not require transport.  The incident was terminated at 14:08, and 


all units cleared the scene. 


 


January Trainings and Work Details. 


 


On Wednesday night January 9th 2019, Stoughton Fire was the host sight for the Dane Co Fire Chiefs 


meeting with elections.  We were required to prepare a meal which was catered free of charge from the 


Koffee Kup restaurant.  Captain Updike and firefighter Travis Miller volunteered for kitchen clean up and 


dish duty afterwards. 


On Monday night January 14th the firefighters finished taking down the Holiday lights display and stored 


away until next season. 


On Monday night January 28th about a quarter of the fire department members did refresher training 


for their CPR certifications.  The Stoughton EMS conducts this training for us every two years.  CPR 


training will continue thru February for all firefighters.  Because of the bitter cold on January 28th the 


ground ladders and Aerial practice portion of training was cancelled.  


In January, Stoughton Fire Department learned that our Fire Tech Mason Barber became Fire Chief of 


the Brooklyn Fire Dept. 


 







During the month of February 2019, the Stoughton Fire Department responded to a total of 26 


emergency incidents.   


City of Stoughton - 16 Incidents,  Town of Dunn - 2 Incidents, Town of Rutland - No incidents 


Town of Dunkirk - 1 Incident, Town of Pleasant Springs - 3 Incidents,  Mutual Aid - 4 Incidents 


 


The sizable, and notable incidents that occurred during the month of February 2019, are as follows: 


 


2/1/2019 - CO issue / single residential - 106 E. Milwaukee St. / City of Stoughton - 1 hour 25 minutes 


2/2/2019 - Residential structure fire - Evansville FD / Mutual aid - 2 hours 32 minutes 


2/2/2019 - Commercial structure fire - Belleville FD / Mutual aid - 2 hours 3 minutes 


2/7/2019 - Residential Structure / Chimney fire - 2056 Skaalen Rd. / Town of Pleasant Springs - 2 hours 


51 minutes. Narrative of incident.  SFD was dispatched to 2056 Skaalen Road, in the Town of 


Pleasant Springs for a chimney fire.  This incident was coded as a Delta (higher acuity) level still alarm.  


The responding Stoughton Fire units were Engine #1, Ladder #4, Car #1, Tender #6, and Car #2.  


Additional fire units from McFarland, Cambridge, Cottage Grove, and Oregon assisted with the incident. 


The roads were ice covered from an early morning storm, hindering fire apparatus response times.  


Upon arrival Engine #1 had difficulty making it up Skaalen road, to enter the driveway due to icy 


conditions.  Via radio, Engine #1 called for salt or sand from the township.  Both Town of Pleasant 


Springs and the Town of Dunkirk road crews responded and provided salt and sanding on the roads and 


driveway.  The initial report was a wood framed single level home with exposed lower, attic charged 


with smoke coming out of the eaves on two sides.  Dane county communication center was contacted, 


and the incident was upgraded to a Full still, and Box alarm for tenders only.  Fire 32 assumed 


command.  Upon Car #1 arrival, command was transferred to Fire 1, and Fire 32 assumed operations.   


SFD crews made entry through the front door of the residence.  Interior crews reported a smoke haze 


throughout the home.  A crew of two searched for the attic access, and another crew located where the 


chimney came through a first floor bathroom.  Drywall was removed from the wall around the chimney, 


and active fire was found.  The fire was knocked down.  The other crew located the attic access, in a 


closet and investigated the attic.  The attic was found to have very high levels of heat, and the 


instruction to remove the bathroom ceiling was made.   


Additional fire was located above the ceiling, and was extinguished.  The attic, and trusses showed 


significant damage from charring.  A crew from Ladder #4 made access to the roof, and was instructed 


to remove the facade for the chimney, and open the roof.  The roof was vented, and hot spots in the 


bathroom, and attic were located and cooled.  Mutual aid companies arrived, and rotated with SFD 


personnel to continue heat level checks, and venting of smoke and hot gases.   


 


The fire in the wood stove was extinguished. The bathroom debris was removed, Access to the attic was 


created by firefighters through the ceiling of the attached garage.  Damage to the property consisted of 







2 bathrooms, water and smoke to lower level, slight damage to main level, extensive charring in attic, 


and roof sheeting.  Approximately 200 gallons of water was used to extinguish the fire, and cool burned 


areas. 


2/7/2019 - Electrical hazard - 2046 Barber Dr. / Town of Dunn - 1 hour 59 minutes.  Fire crews were 


required to standby the hazard area for an extended period of time until the Electric Utility was able to 


respond.  Because of the Polar Vortex and iced conditions, the gate at the Electric Utility garage was 


frozen shut and required extra effort with a chain hoist to pull open. Asst Fire Chief Don Hanson whom is 


a recently retired Lineman responded from the Fire Station to the Utility and helped the on call Electric 


Utility crew get on their way to the wires down incident.        


2/11/2019 - Residential structure fire - Evansville FD / Mutual aid - 1 hour 12 minutes 


2/14/2019 – Many reports of Outdoor and Indoor Natural Gas leaks odors investigated - Multiple city 


addresses - 1 hour 56 minutes.    No hazards were found at any of the 14 premises reporting 


natural gas odors across a large area located thru-out the downtown area, KPW area, South of the City 


and Northwest of the City. It is believed that an overfill or escape of Mercaptan odorant at a local 


natural gas relay gate station was the source of the odor only. No hazardous conditions were located at 


any of the premises reporting odors.  Wide area was checked extensively by SFD and Alliant Energy  


2/16/2019 - Residential CO issue - 621 Christiansen Way / City of Stoughton - 1 hour 15 minutes 


2/16/2019 - Structure fire non dwelling - Edgerton FD / Mutual aid - 4 hours 14 minutes 


2/24/2019 – Smoke in a building at multi-family dwelling structure fire - 300 Silverado Dr. / City of 


Stoughton - 1 hour 32 minutes 


 


February Trainings and Work Details: 


 


On February 8th and 9th Asst Chief Don Hanson and Deputy Chief Mark Miller attended 2 days of classes 


at the Winter Symposium in Sun Prairie by the Wisconsin State Fire Chiefs Assn.  They gained knowledge 


from their peers regarding the challenges of recruitment, modern fires and dealing with large scale 


incidents. 


On February 11th, 18th and 25th firefighters practiced and demonstrated their skills on ground ladders 


use, aerial truck operations, and ice rescue practice in the river and CPR re-certification at the EMS.  The 


Red Cross CPR refresher rules only allow for an instructor ratio of 8 students to 1 instructor.  SFD has 


these round-robin type trainings to allow each firefighter the opportunity to practice and keep their CPR 


certifications every 2 years. 


A truck Committee was formed that consists of all the SFD Officers and a firefighter selected by their 


Captains from each company.  SFD anticipated putting a specification together for a Squad type (Rescue) 


Truck replacement in 2019. 







During the month of February the Captain’s completed a skills matrix analysis of all their Company 


assigned firefighter’s skills to aid in determining what type of trainings are needed to keep firefighters 


up to date and safe at all types of incidents we are summoned to. 


 


During the month of March 2019, the Stoughton Fire Department responded to a total of 26 


emergency incidents.   


City of Stoughton / 18 incidents  Town of Dunn / 2 incidents 


Town of Rutland / No incidents  Town of Dunkirk / 2 incidents 


Town of Pleasant Springs / 2 incidents  Mutual Aid / 2 incidents 


 


The sizable, and noteworthy incidents during the month of March 2019, are as follows: 


 


3/16/2019 - Alarm - City of Stoughton - 1 hour 6 minutes Carbon Monoxide alarm caused by a 


forklift operating in the building removing mechanical equipment in a large mixed use commercial 


building.  


3/17/2019 - Water rescue / vehicle - Town of Pleasant Springs - 1 hour 27 minutes SFD was 


dispatched to a farm field to perform a water rescue for an OWI person in a car approximately 100 yards 


off the roadway that waited about 2 hours to call 911 for help.  Firefighters did not have to perform a 


water rescue because the occupant made his way to law enforcement unaided.  SFD did assist the tow 


truck operator and needed to use floatation rescue suits to attach retrieval tow cables to the stranded 


vehicle.    


3/25/2019 - Outside fire - Town of Dunn - 1 hour 29 minutes An individual at Bayview Hts. started an 


outside fire in a pit to dispose of yard waste and the fire got away igniting a neighboring cornfield 


behind UW Physical Science Laboratories burning about 2 acres before being extinguished by SFD.   


3/26/2019 - Outside fire - Town of Pleasant Springs - 1 hour 31 minutes  Originally SFD was 


dispatched to the report of a barn or large shed on fire on Cty Road “BN” and initiated a structure fire 


response with Engines, Tankers, Squad and Ladder truck.  Upon arrival of fire units it was determined 


that this was in fact a wildland type fire threating 3 farm buildings   Brush trucks were then also 


dispatched to the fire location.  Property owner had housekeeper burn rubbish earlier in the day in an 


outside pit.  In the afternoon winds picked up blowing a smoldering ember in the adjoining field. 


3/29/2019 - Outside fire - Town of Dunkirk - 1 hour 5 minutes A Family was burning lawn grass around 


the property and because of the dryness and windy conditions ignited a cornfield containing corn 


stubble.  SFD did extinguish the blaze before the fire crossed a road and driveway that perhaps would 


have burned marshland grass.    


 


March Trainings and Work Details 







 


3/10/2019 Members reviewed all the Fire Dept SOG’s (standard operating guidelines) that SFD 


utilizes for consistency when responding to any variety of incident types. 


3/15/2019 Fire Technician Barber, Deputy Chief Miller and Chief Wegner attended an elementary 


school rally at Sandhill School that was a kick-off for a Kindness Revolution for kids to do and promote 


kindness. Sandhill School Students and their parents will venture into the community looking for all (28) 


Kindness Cranes (school mascots) scattered thru-out the community at locations where people are 


known to help.  SFD has a Kindness Crane outside the fire station that surprising enough looks a little like 


a medium sized bird with Dalmatian spots and collar.     


3/25/19 The Truck Committee met with a manufacturer’s rep to discuss the differences between 


different Rescue compartment body styles and Cab configurations that would allow existing SFD 


equipment to be transferred and stored and used efficiently and provide options for ReHab needs of 


crews/firefighters in a Squad type truck.   


On 3/21/2109 the City of Stoughton Police and Fire Commission held interviews for vacant volunteer 


firefighter positions.  As of April 2019, SFD welcomes 3 new volunteer firefighters:  Emma Gunsolus, 


Mike Stacey and John Venturino.  We look forward to the service they will provide to the community. 


SFD has finalized plans securing vendor and location for the 2019 Fireworks display to be held on July 


4th 2019 at dusk from the RDA campus. 


 


At the last PFC meeting I was asked specifically what types of incidents does SFD respond to and what 


actions SFD performs.  A print out of SFD response requests will be provided at the meeting. The actions 


required of SFD at any incident varies greatly.   There is no way to convey all the actions that SFD 


performs regularly.   


 


In 2018 SFD responded to 376 incidents which included:  17 fires in private dwellings, 8 fires in 


apartment buildings, 1 fire in other type of dwelling, 2 fires in health care type occupancies, 2 industrial 


fires, 1 storage building, 5 vehicle fires, 5 non-categorized fires, 7 wildland/grass/ brush fires, 4 rubbish 


or dumpster fires, 2 other fire situations.  SFD also responded to 65 rescues which includes vehicles 


crashes, extrication from vehicles, extractions from buildings and medical lift assists with EMS, 94 alarms 


for either a smoke detector activation which includes burnt food, steam mistook for smoke, faulty 


equipment, odors or carbon monoxide alarms.  SFD responded to 38 mutual aid requests from other 


stricken municipalities, 49 Haz-Mat conditions like natural gas, propane, chemical or flammable 


combustible leaks or spills, 50 hazardous conditions like arcing or downed wires plus 25 responses 


where SFD was paged to assist, render aid, control traffic, assessments for perceived problems and or 


provide scene safety / monitoring for just about any other non-fire situation that SFD may be dispatched 


for.  


2019 Year to date of 82 incidents, SFD has responded to 3 structure fires with 2 being in private 


dwellings, and 1 commercial building, 4 brush/grass/ wildland fires, 13 rescues, 22 alarms, 8 mutual aids, 


15 Haz-Mat situations, 7 hazardous conditions and 11 other type incidents.  During the Polar Vortex and 







other extreme weather, SFD responded at least 5 water related issues that were flooding buildings that 


was a result of many frozen or thawing water pipes in dwellings, industrial and commercial properties. 


SFD was usually tasked with turning the water off immediately, perform salvage efforts with tarps and 


assist building managers and staff, clean-up and remove standing water from the premise with 


squeegees and brooms.  


 


Respectfully Submitted, 


Fire Chief Scott Wegner   


 


 








STOUGHTON POLICE & FIRE COMMISSION 


 


April 2019 Police Department Report 


 


Last quarter highlights: 


 


The department issued over 464 parking citations in January.  Most of which were for 


Snow Emergencies.  This continues to be excessively too many citations and the 


department wants to urge residents to be compliant with Snow Emergency parking 


regulations. A Snow Emergency is called anytime there is three or more inches of snow 


predicted or has fallen.  Vehicles parked on the street create plowing and snow removal 


issues for the Public Works Department.  Compliance with regulations is essential to 


maintaining safe roadways.  Non-compliant vehicles can and will be towed at the owners 


expense if they are not moved in a timely manner.   Residents can sign up for notification 


via the Public Works Department or on the City of Stoughton website.     


 


Officer Julseth and Sime have completed Filed Training and is now on solo patrol.  Both 


officers are doing great and will be fine additions to our staff.   


 


The combined Crowd Control Unit is up and running.  Most officers have completed 


training in December.  All grant request paperwork has been submitted and we are 


awaiting payments from WI Emergency Management.  The department is supplying three 


officers, including the Unit Supervisor.  The Unit will likely train about two to three 


times per year to maintain their skills.   


 


As of the middle of February, the department has finally reached full strength.  This is the 


first time in many years that the department has been at full authorized staffing and we 


are optimistic that 2019 will be one of those years were we are not facing staff shortages.  


Fingers crossed! 


 


We have started Squad Car changeovers this month.  The first of two new vehicles has 


arrived and has been sent to the up fitter.  These will be the last two vehicles with the 


current body style.  Ford announced late last year that they are changing the design of the 


Ford Interceptor.  We had ordered the two new squads in early November to take 


advantage of the current platform.  Starting in 2020, the new squad will require 


replacement of components inside and increase costs of the changeover. However, the 


new 2020 Squads will be hybrid models with reported greater fuel economy that will 


hopefully offset some of the increased cost in 2020. 


 


The department continues its effort to provide Active Shooter Training to businesses and 


other entities.  Officers Hoeper & Olson completed training at the Cummins facility this 


month.  The department offers free training on both ALICE & ALERT active shooter 


program.  For more information, contact Lt. Nate Hartwig at 608-873-3374.   


 


We do seem to be moving in the right direction when it comes to our Alcohol 


Compliance checks.  Our most recent compliance checks were completed on March 26, 


2019.  Of the 21 licensees checked, only three failed and were cited. This is much 







improved from the 11 and 7 that failed in the two checks conducted in 2018.  The 


department continues to work on these issues and will be addressing them during the 


upcoming license renewal period.   


 


The department is looking into beginning a new program for our citizens called Refuse to 


Be a Victim.  The course is designed to raise a person’s situational awareness and things 


that can be done to lower one’s risk of becoming a victim of crime.  We have two officers 


trained in presenting the program.   We also intend to provide a youth version as well.  


Further details will follow.   


 


The department continues its effort to provide Active Shooter Training to businesses and 


other entities.  Officers Hoeper & Olson completed training at the Cummins facility this 


month.  The department offers free training on both ALICE & ALERT Active Shooter 


Program.  For more information, contact Lt. Nate Hartwig at 608-873-3374.   


 


The department 2018 Annual Report is completed and posted on our website.  The 


Annual Report is completed each year to provide the public with information on the 


departments activities and includes statistics and call history trends.  Stoughton continues 


to be a very safe community with relatively low crime rates for a city of our size.  As 


always, if there are any questions regarding the report or if you simply want more 


information please do not hesitate to ask. 


 


Coming in July, the department will be testing the Capital Area Mutual Aid Response 


(CAPMAR) program with a drill response.  The program, in which all the law 


enforcement agencies in Dane County participate, is designed to have a set level of 


mutual aid based on the incident.  If a critical incident occurs, officers/supervisors can 


request mutual aid based on the number of officers needed by a response level.  This 


summer’s drill will test the protocols and simulate a response to a predesignated staging 


area.    
 


Significant Incidents 


 
1-12-19, Officers took a 16-year-old male and a 10-year-old male into protective custody and 


transported them to the Juvenile Reception Center on charges of Arson.  The subjects had 


intentionally started a small fire in front of a downtown business. 


 
1-16-19, Officers took a 16-year-old male into protective custody and transported him to the 


Juvenile Reception Center on a charge of Disorderly Conduct following an incident in the schools 


where the subject threatened to bring a weapon to school and shoot people. 


 


1-16-19, Officers arrested a 25-year-old male for Impeding Breathing, Felony Bail Jumping, 


Battery, Disorderly Conduct, and Criminal Damage to Property following a domestic disturbance. 


 


1-15-19, Officers arrested a 36-year-old male for 3rd Degree Sexual Assault following a domestic 


disturbance. 


 







2-15-19, Officers arrested a 52-year-old male for Possession of Cocaine, Possession of a 


Schedule II Drug, and Possession of Drug Paraphernalia following a traffic stop.  The officer 


recovered the drugs in the vehicle. 


 
2-27-19, Officers took a 15-year-old male into protective custody and transported him to the 


Juvenile Reception Center on charges of Disorderly Conduct and Making Terrorist Threats 


following a fight that took place at school.  The subject continued to threaten the other student 


during the incident. 


 


3-12-19, Officers arrested a 27-year-old female for Battery While Armed, Disorderly Conduct, 


and Criminal Damage to Property following a domestic disturbance. 


 


3-17-19, Officers arrested a 37-year-old male for Disorderly Conduct, Resisting/Obstructing an 


Officer, and a Probation Hold following a domestic disturbance. 


 


3-18-19, Officers arrested a 48-year-old male for Burglary While Armed, Criminal Damage to 


Property, Bail Jumping, and an Outstanding Warrant following a domestic disturbance. 


 


3-24-19, Officers have pending charges on a 37-year-old male for Burglary, Substantial Battery, 


Criminal Trespass to Dwelling, and Criminal Damage to Property following the suspect breaking 


into the victim’s apartment and assaulting them.  The suspect was known to the victim and 


remains at large. 


 


3-24-19, Officers arrested a 39-year-old male for 2nd Degree Sexual Assault, Impede Breathing, 


Substantial Battery and Disorderly Conduct following a domestic disturbance. 


 


3-26-19, Officers arrested a 38-year-old male for Disorderly Conduct while armed following 


disturbance at a residence.  The suspect reportedly was intoxicated and threatened the victim with 


a cased weapon. 


 


PROJECT UP DATES 


 


The department has issued the first seven sections of the Police Manual upgrade.  This 


project was started several years ago but we just have not had time to complete the 


upgrade until now.  There will be over 300 new or updated policies issued to complete 


the process.  Once completed, the department will be looking at the next phases of the WI 


Law Enforcement Accreditation process.   
 


January Statistics   


 


The Stoughton Police Department logged 2,397 incidents for January.  Cases of interest 


for the month were; one intoxicated driver arrest, six intoxicated persons, eight drug 


incidents, three burglaries, one motor vehicle theft, thirteen thefts, seven frauds, one 


arson, eleven domestic disturbances, nineteen disturbances, sixteen disorderly conducts, 


twenty-three traffic crashes, fifty-three EMS assists, thirteen alarms, twenty-two juvenile 


incidents, forty-four 911 calls, five warrant arrests, seven threats, twelve animal 


complaints, and officers responded to twenty-eight suspicious activity calls.  Officers also 


logged 49 check persons, 34 check properties, 94 assist cases, 39 criminal charges, 27 







ordinance violations, and 26 traffic arrests from 52 traffic stops. The department also 


issued 464 parking citations, with 443 of those being Snow Emergency violations. 
 


February Statistics  


 


The Stoughton Police Department logged 2,388 incidents for February.  Cases of interest 


for the month were; four intoxicated driver arrests, four intoxicated persons, five drug 


incidents, ten thefts, six domestic disturbances, twenty-six disturbances, seventeen 


disorderly conducts, three threats, twenty-five traffic crashes, forty-three EMS assists, 


thirteen alarms, twenty-two juvenile incidents, forty-four 911 calls, five warrant arrests, 


seven threats, seventeen animal complaints, and officers responded to sixteen suspicious 


activity calls.  Officers also logged 40 check persons, 58 check properties, 77 assist cases, 


17 criminal charges, 17 ordinance violations, 4 warrant arrest, and 37 traffic arrests from 


54 traffic stops.  
 


March Statistics  


 


The Stoughton Police Department logged 2360 incidents for March.  Cases of interest for 


the month were; five intoxicated driver arrests, two burglaries, three liquor law 


violations, two drug incidents, thirteen thefts, eight domestic disturbances, three threats, 


seventeen disturbances, twelve disorderly conducts, three threats, thirty-five traffic 


crashes, fifty-nine EMS assists, fourteen alarms, fourteen juvenile incidents, thirty-four 


911 calls, three warrant arrests, twenty-four animal complaints, and officers responded to 


thirty-five suspicious activity calls.  Officers also logged 41 check persons, 84 check 


properties, 87 assist cases, 31 criminal charges, 16 ordinance violations, and 70 traffic 


arrests from 122 traffic stops.  
 


Training Highlights 


January 


 


All officers completed the first Consortium In-service session of the year.  Training included 


Firearms Qualification, Room Clearing, and Incident Command. 


 


Sgts. Frisch, Johnson, and Miller and Officers Hoeper and Olson attended ALICE Training in 


Milwaukee. 


 


Chief Leck, and Lieutenants Conlin and Hartwig attended the WI Law Enforcement Executive 


Development Association training in the WI Dells. 


 


February 


 


Sgt. Miller & Officers Sargent, Hoeper, and Olson attended the Honor Guard Training 


Conference in Pewaukee.  


 


Officer Stachel attended the AR15 Armorer Training in Eau Claire. 


 


Officers Poole, Crystal, Julseth, and Sime attended Active Assailant Training in Pewaukee. 


 







Chief Leck, Lieutenants Conlin & Hartwig, and Sergeants Johnson & Miller attended the WI 


Chiefs of Police Winter Training Conference in the WI Dells. 


 


March 


 


Lt’s Conlin & Hartwig and Sgts Johnson & Miller attended Supervisor Legal Update in Hartland.  


 


Officers Sargent, Covarrubias, Olson, and Crystal attended the 420-4Patrol Training in Ripon. 


 


Office Manager Veum, Dispatchers Gander & Buechner attended Survive and Thrive Training in 


Madison. 


 


Officer Dovichi attended School Threat Assessment training in Lake Geneva. 


 


Officer Sargent attended the WI Opioid Forum in Green Bay. 


 


 


 


Report respectively submitted,   


Chief Greg Leck 





